
An Alaskan EV 
charging network  
50 years in  
the making



The electric vehicle (EV) market is booming.  
For example, during the 2018 Super Bowl, exactly 
zero ads aired for EVs. However, in 2022, seven 
of the nine automobile ads during the Super Bowl 
promoted EVs, including one for BMW featuring 
Arnold Schwarzenegger and Salma Hayek. 

Ad spending for EVs during the notoriously pricey Super Bowl 

reflects the growing interest in vehicles powered by electrons. 

According to Gartner’s market research firm, 6 million EVs will  

ship out in 2022. A survey late last year found that the average 

estimate among auto executives suggests EVs will constitute  

over 50% of their new vehicle sales by 2030.

While utilities, policymakers, consumers and automakers appear  

to embrace EVs in the coming years, one utility has been thinking 

hard about EVs for more than five decades. In 1971, Fairbanks,  

Alaska-based Golden Valley Electric Association (GVEA) purchased 

one of just three electric-powered Electrosports. The light blue 

car cost just over $10,000 and included 20 lead-cobalt batteries 

weighing 1,500 pounds. This purchase was the first step in GVEA’s 

EV journey. They took a second big step when the utility worked with 

the leading North American EV charging station manufacturer and 

network operator, FLO, to install two new DC fast chargers.

The average estimate among 
auto executives suggests EVs 
will constitute over 50% of their 
new vehicle sales by 2030.
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GVEA’s 1971 Electrosport



50 years ago, GVEA purchased the futuristic Hornet because 

it wanted to test the vehicle to see if it could help reduce the 

ground-level pollution causing so-called “ice fog” in the region. 

“We get the inversion layer here, so anything burned stays within 

about 40 feet above the ground,” said Evan McArthur, GVEA’s 

energy efficiency engineer. “In other words, it doesn’t go up and 

away, so we end up with poor air quality.”

Hoping that EVs could lower tailpipe emissions contributing to 

ice fog, GVEA tested the Hornet extensively. While the car worked 

well in warmer temperatures, the consistently frigid temperatures 

common in Alaska resulted in problems. 

“It was tested in the interior for a year. The battery  

didn’t work well in our cold conditions. But there was also 

a commitment that while this one didn’t work, we will 

keep working to promote this technology in the future.” 

 

MEADOW BAILEY, GVEA’s director of external affairs and public relations

Exploring EVs as a way 
to address air pollution
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